
 
 

September 2025 

To my fellow AEA/NEA retired members: 

I’m Laura Montgomery, your AEA Retired President. Please allow me to tell you a little 
about myself and my journey as a public education advocate.   

I served as a home school counselor at Landmark Elementary, for 29 years 
supporting academically disadvantaged students and collaborating closely with 
families, businesses, and our community. Over the past 20 years, I’ve been a strong 
advocate for education support professionals and licensed professionals at the 
local, state, and national level, including serving as president of the National Council 
of Education Support Professionals within the NEA and Vice President of AEA, and 
proud member of PASS throughout my career. Now, as the recently elected Arkansas 
Education Association Retired President and NEA delegate, I’m as committed as 
ever to championing public education and standing up for educators’ rights. 

As part of my ongoing commitment to advancing public education, I warmly invite all 
retired educators to join me as I travel across Arkansas, holding meetings dedicated 
to staying informed, connected, and empowered. These gatherings let us share 
experiences, discuss key educational issues, and support each other. As retired 
educators, we will decide how best to keep advocating for public education. 

Also please mark your calendar for our annual retiree luncheon. An occasion to 
reconnect, celebrate our collective impact, and enjoy the camaraderie of friends old 
and new. Your voice and presence matter. I look forward to seeing you there as we 
continue to make a difference together. 

In Solidarity, 
Laura Montgomery 
AEA Retired President 
 

  

 

 

 



   

 

 

Please use the QR code to register your attendance for the Retiree Luncheon 

 



   

 


